Bloomsburg Area School District 

Board of School Directors 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Tuesday, 18 January 2011 
7:00 p.m. 

Bloomsburg Middle School Library 
MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on Tuesday, 18 January 2011, in the Bloomsburg Middle School library, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Crawford, Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. Brent Hock, Mr. Justin Hummel, Mr. David Klingerman Jr., Ms. Cristina Mathews, Dr. Francis Peters, Mrs. Sandra Rupp, and Mr. Thomas Tobin.  
Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Dr. Cosmas Curry and Mr. Michael Upton.  
Others present were:  Ms. Stephanie Kessler, Mr. Michael Lester, and Mrs. Susan McGarry (present from 7:20-8:25 p.m.).  
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 
There were no guests wishing to address the board at this point in the meeting.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Mr. Tobin moved to approve the minutes of the 20 December 2010 regular monthly meeting and the 3 January 2011 special meeting and work session.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 
Mr. Hock made the motion to approve the financial reports for December 2010, and Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable 

Mr. Hock made the motion, which was seconded by Dr. Peters, to approve the bills payable for 21 December 2010 – 18 January 2011, ranging from check #00029114 – check #00029277, including wire transfers totaling $295,042.12, in the amount of $987,417.69.  
In the discussion that followed, Mrs. Fiedler said she believed that teachers should pay for their own dues to belong to various professional organizations.  She also inquired about the hotel room charges for the boys’ varsity basketball tournament in Hamburg, Pennsylvania on 10-11 December 2010.  She pointed out that this overnight field trip request had not been brought to the school board for approval.  

Mrs. Crawford stated that she’d heard the winter cheerleaders’ uniforms were primarily black, as opposed to the school colors of red and white, and that they had been purchased with no input from the coaches.  

After discussion, the motion to approve the bills payable passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Reserve Fund 
Mr. Tobin moved to approve the bills payable for the Capital Reserve Fund for 21 December 2010 – 18 January 2011, ranging from check #00001672 – check #00001674, totaling $15,923.80.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion, which then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
During his report, Dr. Curry recognized the nine school directors and presented each with a certificate of appreciation for National School Director Month, which is January.  He reported that the Pennsylvania Value-Added Assessment System (PVASS) will soon be available to parents, and also that administrators will soon be offering a presentation about Keystone Exams to middle school parents.  
NEW BUSINESS 
Approval of Out-of-State/Overnight Field Trip Requests 

Mr. Tobin made the motion, which was seconded by Ms. Mathews, to approve the following out-of-state/overnight field trip requests:  
· Robotic Club to participate in the Northeast Robotic Combat Tournament in Harrisburg, PA, from 18 February 2011 – 20 February 2011, at an approximate cost to the district of $96.25; and 

· FBLA to participate in the FBLA State Conference in Hershey, PA, from 4 April 2011 – 6 April 2011, at an approximate cost to the district of $7,988.00.  

The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Architect for BMS Window Replacement Project 
Mr. Tobin made the motion, which Dr. Peters seconded, to approve Arch Central Architects, Inc. to provide architectural services for the middle school window replacement project, at a cost of $12,740.00.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Authorization of Administration to Solicit Bids for BMS Window Replacement Project 
Mr. Hock made the motion to authorize the administration to solicit bids for the middle school window replacement project.  Ms. Mathews seconded this motion.   
Mrs. Susan McGarry of Arch Central Architects, Inc. then presented information to the board relative to the window replacement project at Bloomsburg Middle School.  She distributed a packet of options to the board, for their consideration.  
Ms. Mathews suggested the board consider installing windows that open and close on the top and bottom so there is more of an air flow in classrooms.  
After the presentation and discussion ended, it was decided that Mrs. McGarry would be at the 7 February 2011 work session to present project specs to the board.  
Approval of Preliminary 2011-2011 Budget 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Ms. Mathews, to approve the Bloomsburg Area School District’s 2011-2012 preliminary budget in the amount of $22,636,919.23, as presented at the 3 January 2011 meeting.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Authorization of Administration to Solicit Bids for BMS Roof Project 
Mr. Hummel made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Fiedler, to authorize the administration to solicit bids for the middle school roof project.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

PERSONNEL 
Approval of Professional Substitutes 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mr. Tobin seconded, to approve Amanda Girardi and Casey Snyder as professional day-to-day substitutes, effective 19 January 2011.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Athletic Coach 
Mr. Tobin made the motion to approve Jocelyn Schultz as a Junior High Assistant Field Hockey Coach for the Spring 2011 season, at Step 1 and a stipend of $1,255.00.  After Mr. Hummel seconded the motion, it passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Change of Status for Athletic Coaches 
Ms. Mathews made the motion, which Mrs. Fiedler seconded, to approve changing the status of Michael Wallace from Assistant Swimming Coach to Volunteer Swimming Coach, and also changing the status of Joe Tommasini from Volunteer Swimming Coach to Assistant Swimming Coach for the 2010-2011 season, effective 19 January 2011, with Mr. Wallace’s stipend being Step 4 $903.50, and with Mr. Tommasini’s stipend being Step 1 $753.50.  
Dr. Peters voiced concern for coaches directing athletics programs.  He also said that when teachers and aides leave, they are not always replaced, but that is not the case with athletic coaches.  Dr. Peters said that because there was an opportunity to cut a paid coaching position, the district should do so.  
Mr. Hock said that Mr. Wallace recognized that Mr. Tommasini could do a better job as the assistant coach, so he offered to back down to a volunteer position and let Mr. Tommasini become the paid assistant.  He said that this switch would be beneficial for students involved in the swimming program.  
Mr. Tobin said he did not believe the paid assistant swimming coach position should be cut mid-season, but that at a future meeting, the board should discuss the athletic budget in further detail.  
During discussion about this particular motion, and also about athletics in general, Mrs. Fiedler said she would like to review the athletic budget at an upcoming work session, and that from now on, the board should be provided with a copy of the athletic budget, for its review.  
Mr. Hummel said that one way the athletic budget could be cut was by the district discontinuing its purchase of practice uniforms.  
At the end of the discussion, Mr. Klingerman said that if it so desired, the board could create an athletic budget committee.  He said that eliminating a position mid-season would not be prudent, and that he was comfortable with the change in swimming coaches, and that it was actually saving the district about $150, going from a paid assistant swim coach at Step 4 to a new paid assistant swim coach at Step 1.  

After discussion, the motion passed by a voice vote of eight yes votes to one no vote (being Dr. Peters).  

Approval of Custodian 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve It is recommended the board approve Vickie Parks as a Second-Shift Custodian at Bloomsburg High School, at an hourly rate of $7.50 and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, retroactive to 10 January 2011.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Acceptance of Classified Staff Resignation 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to accept the resignation of W.W. Evans Elementary School Long-Term Substitute Paraprofessional Michele Kuhar, retroactive to 7 January 2011, and to keep her on the day-to-day classified substitute list.  Mr. Tobin seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Transferring Paraprofessional Position 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve transferring the Memorial Elementary School paraprofessional position vacated by Robin Blass on 15 December 2010 to Bloomsburg High School, effective 19 January 2011.  Ms. Mathews seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Paraprofessional 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve Diane Crist as a full-time paraprofessional at Memorial Elementary School, at an hourly rate of $7.25 and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, effective 19 January 2011.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Classified Substitute 
Mrs. Fiedler made them motion, which was seconded by Ms. Mathews, to approve Julia Lehman as a classified substitute, at an hourly rate of $7.25, effective 19 January 2011.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Volunteer Technical Coordinator 
Mr. Tobin moved to approve Alex Karpinski as a Volunteer Technical Coordinator for the Bloomsburg High School Drama Department for the 2010-2011 school year.  Ms. Mathews seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

INFORMATION 
It was announced that the following items would appear on the 7 February 2011 work session agenda:  School Calendar 2011-2012, Job Descriptions, Budget, and Athletics.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
It was announced that the next work session was scheduled for Monday, 7 February 2011, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the middle school library, and that the next regular monthly meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, 22 February 2011, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the middle school library.  

ADJOURNMENT 
At 9:00 p.m., Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to adjourn the public meeting and go into executive session to discuss personnel matters and negotiations.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion, which then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  The executive session ended at 9:50 p.m.    
Respectfully Submitted, 
Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary 

